Newbald Parish Council Newsletter





REMEMBRANCE

NPC received only two responses to its survey about the proposed Garden of Remembrance in the real mix of cemetery. Given the lack of interest, NPC determined that for now, it should not spend public money on creating this. People are still able to bury cremated remains in the Churchyard or to purchase full size living with the burial spaces in the cemetery for this purpose.

SUPERFAST BROADBAND

Thank you to everyone who took part in our superfast broadband survey, which was set up to help those residents living on roads that are excluded from both KCOM and BT's rollouts. Those affected will have received a letter from Graham Stuart MP.

Once things have settled down after the election, he intends to visit Newbald and take part in a press photo shoot, at which he will formally receive the survey results and hand them over to KCOM. We would like as many villagers as possible to take part in this photo shoot and will are confirmed.

Given the delay, there is still time to fill in the survey if you have not done so Newbald.com/newbaldparish-broadband-survey.

(Postcodes 4SR, 4TW, 4TL, 4SW, 4FF, 4TR, 4SL, 4ST and 4TN).

ARCHBISHOP VISIT

The Archbishop of York 2017. Revd. Bushby of St. Nicholas' Church described

the visit as follows:

"The presence the Archbishop of York created a bu77 and excitement amongst the children

Newbald School. They had been

anticipation of seeing him in person at their Easter Service ever since it was announced that he was coming. To see their heads turn with delight as he processed into St Nicholas' Church was a real blessing. The children created a real sense of Glory as they told and sang the Easter Story, so well prepared by Head teacher Morag Sinclair and all the staff. With the bongo drum placed by his chair, the Archbishop instantly turned

heads when he visited Newbald on 7 April accompanied their singing and his talk captivated all

their attention.



OF YORK MEETS ELSIE ARCHBISHOP HUNTINGTON AND REVD. BUSHBY

appreciated being asked to present the prizes to the children and he greatly enjoyed their singing. During his blessing of the porch and the adjoining facilities, those standing nearby were well splashed with water. The Archbishop enjoyed meeting all the staff and customers at Drewton's Farm Shop who had invited us for afternoon tea. A joint of lamb was prepared for the Palace Easter Sunday Lunch and we all appreciated the food and

service. The Archbishop said what a lovely place and that it was great to hear that this local business had supported

> the church's fund raising efforts.

Archbishop soon joined the children preparing soup at the Newbald Church Rooms Young Peoples Project and

their lamb stew was a real feast. This was followed by the children asking questions about his role as an Archbishop, his family life and formative development. The fact that he was one of thirteen children, and now living in a Palace, where the Queen had stayed, was a big surprise to the children and their parents. His testing of their maths, 'a third of a ninth' was answered by one of the mothers."

NEWBALD BECKSIES: REQUEST FOR HELP

"Natural England and the Yorkshire Wildlife Trust are looking for any local knowledge of the past management of the Becksies on Beverley road. The site is a Site of Special Scientific publicise details once they Interest (SSSI) which makes national site of importance for its wetland plant communities; especially those associated



with chalk influenced ground water. We would welcome any information on the past management of the site. including stock grazing patterns (animal type, grazing levels, times of year) and water management, specifically the origin of the pipe which runs along the edge of the trees at the back the site (its construction and where the water comes from and goes to would be particularly interesting). Any copies of old

photos of the site would also

be most welcome.

Any information would be useful to help shape future management of the site and to identify any areas for further research."

Natural England Conservation Adviser - Chris McGregor chris.mcgregor@naturalengla nd.org.uk - 0300 060 1921

POSTER APPEAL We are still receiving complaints about old posters being left up around the village. Please remember to remove them once your event is over. Thank you.

NEWBALD VILLAGE HALL NEWS



The Committee would like to thank everyone who has supported the events we have had over the past ewbald few months at NVH. The best attended was Babajack and generated the most income on the bar! The Pub Quiz was a great night generating

£400 for Prostate Cancer and funds for NVH. The films overall broke even and NVH committee members, who were willing to underwrite the expenses, did not have to dig into their funds. We would like to continue with the films – they cost around £120 per showing (mostly for the licence!) We were wondering if there might be someone in the village who is passionate about film and who may be interested in running a specialist film club offering a slightly more eclectic choice. If this might be your thing, drop an email to John at newbaldmusic@gmail.com so we can talk over the possibilities.

We have some great events lined up at the Village Hall. 'Salsa Verde' with the Badapple Theatre Company is on Saturday 23 September and on Saturday 7 October we have live music with 'The Fugitives'. Badapple Theatre Company are back on 23 December with 'The Elves and The Carpenter' for a children's Christmas panto! Watch out for events postered on the poles or on Facebook, which could come up in between! Again - thank you Newbald.

SCHOOL SUMMER FAYRE



Newbald Primary School is holding a fundraiser for Dove House Hospice on Fri 23 June from 2pm until 4pm. The School Council has organised fun, games and refreshments. It

would be lovely to welcome as many people from our local community as possible in order to raise funds for a very worthy cause. Hope you can come and join us!

NPFA News & EVENTS



NPFA would like to thank the villagers of Newbald for their continued patience while the playground is in the process of refurbishment. We are having the fence and some of the equipment painted and also new equipment will be installed in June.

This year our Newbald Galafest of Culture is on the

Sat 24th June 2017 from 1pm onwards. Please come along – a fun day with games, craft tent, food, bar and music including Bosom Buddies, Jack Green and more.

WI NEWS & UPCOMING EVENTS

WIN hosted a Federation Wolds Way walk on 10th June with lunch and on 21st June we are running a trip to Wentworth Stately Home. If any villagers are interested, please contact any WIN committee member or Di on 07731651029.

NPC 2017 ANNUAL REPORT

Newbald Parish Council's Annual Report is available to view at www.newbald.com/newsletters/.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Newbald Natter - Newbald Village Hall - includes a Jun 15th Thu garden plant sale - 1.30pm-3pm

Jun 21st Wed Trip to Wentworth Woodhouse Stately Home -Organised by the WI. Contact Di on 07731651029

Summer Fayre - Newbald School - 2pm- 4pm - in Jun 23rd Fri aid of Dove Hospice

Sponsored bike ride to Broomfleet Lock - Church

Jun 24th Sat Newbald Galafest of Culture - Playing Field - 1pm onwards

Green Ginger Garland Dance Team perform Morris Dancing - The Green - 2.45pm-3.45pm

Jul 19th Wed Comedy Curry Night with Steve Dell - Gnu Inn -7.30pm. £24.95 - in aid of 'Children with Cancer'

GnuFest - Gnu Inn - 1pm - 9.30pm - in aid of the Aug 27th Sun charity 'Children with Cancer'

Salsa Verde with the Badapple Theatre Company Sep 23rd Sat - Village Hall

Oct 7th Sat Live music: The Fugitives - Village Hall

Updated calendar is available to view at www.newbald.com/calendar.

Jul 8th



ARCHBISHOP O F YORK MEETS AT THE CHURCH ROOMS

HILL FUND SOBER GRANTS

In April 2017, NPC awarded the following grants from the Sober Hill Wind Farm Community Benefit Fund:

- Newbald Young People's Project received £5,380.15 for their project 'Refresh and Renew'.
- Newbald Playing Field Association received £7,238.94 for general maintenance and a football away kit.
- Newbald Village Hall received £1.190 for costs associated with obtaining planning permission for extending the Village Hall; £1,213 for electrical costs and £4,113 towards the replacing the heating system and installing new toilets.

W.NEWBALD.COM



Parish Council Meeting Dates (these may change) Monday 3 Jul 2017 - Newbald School Monday 7 Aug 2017 - venue to be confirmed Monday 4 Sep 2017 - venue to be confirmed

Monday 2 Oct 2017 - venue to be confirmed Meetings are preceded by an Open Forum at 7.30pm at which parishioners are welcome to come along and talk about any local issue. Agendas and venues are published on the website and notice board.

NPC CONTACT DETAILS AND COUNCILLORS

Suzanne Smith Clerk to Newbald Parish Council Becky Clarke Sandalgrove, Townside Road North Newbald, YO43 4SL Tel: 01430 828919 E-mail: clerk@newbald.com

Facebook/newbaldpc

John Barrett 827662 N/A Simon Dongray-Burke 828568 828932 John Howard 827479 Elsie Huntington

Geoff Lewis 801128 Edward Openshaw 827589 Beccv O'Sullivan 827175 **Beverley Smith** 827153 Gavin Steward 801174 Paul Weatherstone 828325

Please check notice board or website for more information.

CHURCH ROOMS



Our sessions run every term time Tuesday for ages 4-16 and all children are welcome to attend. Also, anyone interested in attending a 5

week cookery course where the children learn to cook and eat a three course meal, please email sallyaskem@btinternet.com to register your interest and she will get back to you with availability.

For further information, please see www.newbald.com/churchrooms.

CLUB NRG RELAUNCH

Kid's fitness classes for 4-12 year olds take place on Thursdays at Newbald Village Hall. For further information, please contact Emma on emma@myfithit.com.